
MINUTES 

February 15, 1922 
 
 
The City Council of the City of Grand Junction met in regular 
session at 7:30 o'clock P.M. with President Hirons presiding. The 
Councilmen present were Hirons, Marshall, Miller, Dowrey, Hampson 
and Murr. Councilman Meders was absent, having been excused. The 
City Manager, City Clerk, City Attorney and the City Treasurer 
were present. 
 
 
The minutes of the last regular session were read and approved. 
 
 

A.L. Holcombe of the Currie Canning Factory appeared before the 
Council asking for an extention of sewer and water lines near 
their property. It was moved by Councilman Murr, seconded by 
Councilman Marshall, that the matter be referred to the City 
Manager. Motion carried. 
 
 
A representative of Harry Spencer of the St. Charles Rooms asked 
the Council to grant him a permit to construct an addition to the 
present building now known as the St. Charles Rooms. The Council 
informed him that he would be required to abide by the ordinances 
in the constructing thereof. 
 
 

The following resolution was read by the Clerk: 
 
 

RESOLUTION 
 
 
 Whereas, certain work is necessary on the cribbing and on 
the East river bank above the Main Street Bridge crossing the 
Colorado River in order to protect the property of the City and 
property owners along said river bank and said Main Street Bridge 
from flood waters, and 
 
 
 Whereas, the cost of said work is estimated at fourteen 

hundred dollars ($1,400.00), and 
 
 
 Whereas, the County Commissioners of Mesa County have agreed 
to pay one-half of the cost of said work, providing, that the 
City of Grand Junction pay the other one-half of said costs. 
 
 
 Now, therefore, be it resolved by the City Council of the 
City of Grand Junction that the City of Grand Junction will spend 
not exceeding the sum of seven hundred dollars ($700.00) in said 



improvement, providing that the County of Mesa will expend a like 

sum of seven hundred dollars ($700.00) in said improvement. Said 
sum of seven hundred dollars ($700.00) to be so expended by the 
City of Grand Junction to be authorized by an ordinance which 
shall make the appropriation for the expenditure of said sum of 
seven hundred dollars ($700.00). 
 
 
It was moved by Councilman Murr, seconded by Councilman Hampson, 
that the resolution as read be passed and adopted. The motion 
being put, upon call of roll the Council voted as follows: 
Hirons, yea; Marshall, yea; Miller, yea; Dowrey, yea; Hampson, 
yea; Murr, yea. All the Councilmen present voting yea, the motion 
was declared carried. 
 

 
The proof of publication of the Ordinance entitled, "An ordinance 
amending Section 1, Article 2 of Ordinance No. 83 passed and 
adopted June 30, 1899" was read. It was moved by Councilman 
Marshall, seconded by Councilman Hampson, that the proof of 
publication be accepted and filed. Motion carried. 
 
 
Moved by Councilman Murr, seconded by Councilman Marshall, that 
the ordinance entitled "An ordinance amending Section., Article 2 
of Ordinance No. 83, passed and adopted June 30, 1899" be taken 
up for final passage. Motion carried, and the proposed ordinance 
was read by the Clerk. 
 

 
It was then moved by Councilman Miller, seconded by Councilman 
Murr, that the proposed ordinance entitled "An ordinance amending 
Section 1, Article 2, of Ordinance 83 passed and adopted June 30 
1899" be passed and adopted and numbered No. 306. The motion 
being put, upon call of roll the Councilmen voted as follows: 
Hirons, yea; Marshall, yea; Miller, yea; Dowrey, yea; Hampson, 
nay, Murr, yea. The majority of the Councilmen present voting 
yea, the motion was declared carried and the proposed ordinance 
was duly passed and adopted. 
 
 
The proof of publication of an ordinance entitled "An ordinance 
concerning salaries of certain city officers and employees" was 

read. 
 
 
Moved by Councilman Murr, seconded by Councilman Dowrey, that the 
proof be accepted as read and filed. Motion carried. 
 
 
It was then moved by Councilman Dowrey, seconded by Councilman 
Murr, that the proposed ordinance be taken up for final passage. 
The motion carried and the proposed ordinance was read by the 
Clerk. 



 

 
Moved by Councilman Murr, seconded by Councilman Dowrey, that the 
proposed ordinance entitled "An ordinance concerning salaries of 
certain City officers and employees" be passed and adopted and 
numbered 307. The motion being put, upon call of roll the 
Councilmen present voted as follows: Hirons, yea; Marshall, yea; 
Miller, yea; Dowrey, yea; Hampson, yea; Murr, yea. All the 
Councilmen present voting yea, the motion was declared carried. 
 
 
The following proposed ordinance was read, entitled, "An 
ordinance providing for the collection and disposal of garbage 
and the cleaning of grease traps within the City of Grand 
Junction by contract and repealing Ordinance No. 187, passed and 

adopted February 23rd, 1911, entitled 'An ordinance providing for 
the collection and disposal of garbage and the cleaning of grease 
traps within the City of Grand Junction, be contract, and fixing 
the license fee of scavengers', and repealing Ordinance No. 252 
passed and adopted August 2nd, 1916." 
 
 
It was moved by Councilman Murr, seconded by Councilman Dowrey 
that the proposed ordinance as read be passed for publication. 
Motion carried. 
 
 
It was moved by Councilman Murr, seconded by Councilman Hampson, 
that the motion of Feb. 8th, passing the proposed ordinance for 

publication amending portions of Ordinance No. 178, passed June 
11, 1910, be hereby rescinded as changes in the original draft 
were necessary. The motion carried. 
 
 
The proposed ordinance entitled, "An ordinance amending Section 2 
of Ordinance No. 178, passed June 30, 1910 and entitled 'An 
ordinance providing for the creation of local improvement 
districts, the construction therein of certain local improvements 
and providing a method of payment therefor' as amended by Section 
1 of Ordinance No. 294, passed and adopted October 13th, 1920" 
was read by the Clerk. 
 
 

Moved by Councilman Murr, seconded by Councilman Hampson that the 
proposed ordinance as just read be passed for publication. The 
motion being put, upon call of roll, the Councilman present voted 
as follows: Hirons, yea; Marshall, yea; Miller, yea; Dowrey, yea; 
Hampson, yea; Murr, yea. All the councilmen present voting yea, 
the motion was declared carried. 
 
 
Moved by Councilman Hampson, seconded by Councilman Dowrey, that 
the resolution passed and adopted Feb. 1st concerning depository 
bonds furnished by the banks to the City be and the same is 



hereby repealed and that a new resolution be drafted by the City 

Manager and the City Attorney. 
 
 
The motion being put, upon call of roll, the Councilmen present 
voted as follows: Hirons, yea; Marshall, yea; Miller, yea; 
Dowrey, yea; Hampson, yea; Murr, yea. All the Councilmen present 
voting yea, the motion was declared carried. 
 
 
There being no further business to come before the Council the 
meeting was adjourned until February 21, at 7:30 P.M. 
 
 
/s/ Fred A. Peck 

 
 
________ 
 
 
City Clerk 
 
 
 


